

stand up for libraries

NORTH CAROLINA LIBRARY ASSOCIATION

From the President

1983 Conference: We "Stood Up For Libraries" in record numbers! The near final report is that around 1,300 librarians and friends of libraries gathered at the Biennial Conference in Winston-Salem for the three-day meeting. The enthusiasm was contagious, and the excellent programs were ones which seemed to fascinate, educate, illuminate, and/or entertain us all. Conferences do not "just happen." Countless numbers of our members worked long hours and days so that it would be such a grand affair. The Conference Committee, Local Arrangements Committee, Exhibits Committee, standing committees, and sections of the association tried hard to make their parts on the program good ones - and they succeeded. Special thanks go to Robert Burgin and all of the staff of the Forsyth County Public Library for being our hosts during the conference and at the reception. They are tops! And to all who attended, thanks for making this the best conference ever.

Next Conference: Friday afternoon, at the close of this conference, the first meeting was held to begin the planning for the 1985 conference which will be held in Raleigh, October 1-5. Pauline Myrick, vice-president/president-elect, is in charge of this one. Give her your suggestions, your encouragement, and your time to make this an even better conference than in 1983.

Executive Board Meeting: The first meeting of the new executive board was held on Friday night following the close of the conference. You have elected an outstanding group of leaders for

working for your association. In every issue of this journal, you will find the names and addresses of the members of the board. Communicate with them about your concerns and suggestions for NCLA. Our board meetings for 1984 have already been set: January 20, State Library, Raleigh; April 13-14, Spring Workshop, Greensboro College Library; July 20, High Point Public Library; and October 12, Richard H. Thornton Library, Oxford Members wanting to have items brought before the board should make note of those dates so that we can assist you in any way possible.

Committees: Section leadership changes at the end of the biennial conference. Committee membership and leadership changes at the Spring Workshop following the conference. A large number of our members responded to the request indicating interest in belonging to committees, which is a very positive sign. Notice of these appointments will go out around the first of the year so that there will be ample time for planning prior to the organizational meeting at the Spring Workshop.

Special Thanks: For the past two years NCLA has had at its helm a very organized, enthusiastic, tenacious, and gracious lady, Mrs. Mertys W. Bell. Never has a president approached helf work with more enthusiasm for her job in the association and with more genuine love of people We are indebted to her and send special thanks.

Leland M. Park, President

EDITORIAL STAFF

Editor

ROBERT BURGIN

Forsyth County Public Library 660 West 5th Street Winston-Salem, NC 27101

(919) 727-2556

Associate Editor

ROBERT L. BYRD Duke University Library Durham, NC 27706

(919) 684-3372

Associate Editor PATSY J. HANSEL

Cumberland County Public Library

Box 1720 Fayetteville, NC 28302

(919) 483-8600

Book Review Editor

ALICE COTTEN

Wilson Library UNC-Chapel Hill

Chapel Hill, NC 27514

(919) 962-1172

Indexer

MARIE DEVINE

Ramsey Library UNC-Asheville

Asheville, NC 28814

(704) 258-6625

Advertising Manager

JEFF SAUER

Hunter Library Western Carolina University

Cullowhee, NC 28723 (704) 227-7485 Children's Services

BONNIE FOWLER

237 Arrowleaf Drive Lewisville, NC 27023

(919) 945-5236

College and University

ROBERT BLAND

Ramsey Library UNC-Asheville Asheville, NC 28814

(704) 258-6543

Documents

MICHAEL COTTER

J.Y. Joyner Library East Carolina University Greenville, NC 27834

(919) 757-6533

Junior Colleges

BEVERLEY GASS

Guilford Technical Community

College

Box 309

Jamestown, NC 27282

(919) 292-1101

Junior Members Roundtable

JOHN BURNS

Elbert Ivey Memorial Library 420 Third Avenue NW Hickory, NC 28601

(704) 322-2905

N.C. Association of School Librarians

FRANCES BRADBURN

Greensboro Day School

Box 9361

Greensboro, NC 27429-0361

(919) 288-8590

Public Library

BOB RUSSELL

Elbert Ivey Memorial Library 420 Third Avenue NW

Hickory, NC 28601 (704) 322-2905

Reference and Adult Services

ILENE NELSON

Duke University Library Durham, NC 27606

(919) 684-2373

Resources and Technical Services

GENE LEONARDI

Shepard Library

North Carolina Central University

Durham, NC 27707

(919) 683-6220

Roundtable for Ethnic Minority Concerns

SYLVIA SPRINKLE-HAMLIN

Forsyth County Public Library

660 West 5th Street Winston-Salem, NC 27701

(919) 727-2176

Roundtable on the Status of

Women in Librarianship

MARY McAFEE

Forsyth County Public Library 660 West 5th Street Winston-Salem, NC 27101

(919) 727-2264

Trustees

ELIZABETH BRASWELL

1612 West Grantham Street Goldsboro, NC 27530

(919) 735-9623

North Carolina Libraries, published four times a year, is the official publication of the North Carolina Library Association. Membership dues include a subscription to North Carolina Libraries. Membership information may be obtained from the treasurer of NCLA.

Subscription rates for 1984 are \$20.00 per year, or \$5.00 per issue, for domestic subscriptions; \$25.00 per year, or \$7.00 per issue, for foreign subscriptions. Backfiles are maintained by the editor. Microfilm copies are available through University Microfilms International. North Carolina Libraries is indexed by Libraries.

Library Literature and publishes its own annual index.

Editorial correspondence should be addressed to the editor; advertisement correspondence should

be addressed to the advertising manager. Articles are juried.

North Carolina Libraries is printed by Meridional Publications, Wake Forest, NC.

Issue deadlines are February 10, May 10, August 10, and November 10.